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May 3, 2004  
 
Ms. Cynthia Dougherty 
Director Office of Ground Water and Drinking Water 
U.S. Environmental for Protection Agency  
Ariel Rios Building  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N. W.  
Washington, DC 20460 
 
Re: Lead in School Drinking Water  
 
Dear Ms. Dougherty, 
 
In response to the USEPA request of March 18, 2004, for information on State drinking water programs activities to 
address lead in school drinking water, the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP), Drinking Water Program 
(DWP) has the following information to offer: The DEP coordinates initiatives with several partners to provide a 
lead in school drinking water abatement program that responds to the needs of schools in Massachusetts.  
DEP has worked to fulfill the requirements of the Lead Contamination Control Act of 1988 (LCCA), and to mitigate 
lead levels in Massachusetts. In addition to its responsibilities under the Lead and Copper Rule, the DEP has worked 
aggressively to reduce children's exposure to unacceptable levels of lead. Below are some of the actions that are 
being taken by the Department.  
 
9 DEP has an agreement  (including written standard operating procedure) with the Massachusetts 

Department of Public Health (DPH) to routinely review and follow-up with the local public water supplier 
and the homeowner on all DPH drinking water results from the homes of children with elevated blood lead 
levels. The results of this effort are reported to EPA in DEP’s annual LCCA report as well as routine 
Performance Partnership Agreement reports. 

 
9 DEP works with schools that are non-transient non-community public water suppliers whose drinking 

water exceeds lead action levels. This work involves providing educational material, training, and one-on-
one consultation with school officials and enforcement if necessary. DEP also works with any other schools 
known to have elevated lead levels to mitigate exposure to children. This work involves providing 
educational material, training, and one-on-one consultation with school officials and their local water 
supply, health, and plumbing official as needed. 

 
9 DEP, in conjunction with its’ Massachusetts co-designee for the LCCA, the Massachusetts Departments of 

Public Health and Education, continues to provide school administrators, public health officials, public water 
suppliers, plumbing inspectors and other interested parties with educational materials and recommendations to 
assist in the schools' efforts to reduce the levels of lead and copper in their drinking water.  

 
9 As part of the DEP’s on going strategy to educate and provide training to school officials on the issue of lead in 

drinking water, on March 30, 2004 the DEP Commissioner sent out an information package to all 
Massachusetts Superintendents of Public Schools, Private and Parochial School Principals, and Collaborative 
Directors. The package was also sent electronically to all Public Water Superintendents and day care providers. 



An electronic copy of the mailed information as well as several other useful documents are available at 
http://mass.gov/dep/brp/dws/lead.htm. The information includes the following: 

 
o A cover letter entitled “Lead in School Drinking Water”.   The cover letter explains the health hazards 

associated with lead.  It identifies the types of actions that school officials and principals should take to 
determine if water outlets (taps and fountains) exceed lead action levels. It also identifies types of corrective 
action. (See http://mass.gov/dep/brp/dws/lead.htm.) 

 
o A summary report for schools to complete entitled “Lead in Schools Drinking Water Maintenance Checklist”. 

This evaluation tool is for school principals, custodians or other responsible parties.  The DEP Commissioner 
requested that the checklist be completed and sent back to DEP for evaluation.  Checklist results will be 
analyzed for findings and shared with EPA and the Departments of Education and Public Health to allow for 
appropriate follow-up action. (See http://mass.gov/dep/brp/dws/lead.htm.) 

 
o Invitation to a seminar entitled “Lead in School Drinking Water”. The seminar is designed for school 

superintendents and local health officials, water system owners and operators and will be given at no charge in 
four different locations throughout the state. (See http://mass.gov/dep/brp/dws/lead.htm.)  

 
o A technical assistance materials information sheet was also provided.  The information sheet included all 

EPA/DEP web sites references for lead in drinking water as well as the Safe Drinking Water Hotline phone 
number.  

 
o A copy of the EPA document entitled “Are You Providing Safe Drinking Water at Your School?” 
 
o A DEP document entitled “Recommended Remediation Actions to Reduce or Eliminate Lead Exposure from 

Drinking Water”.   
 
9 DEP will author a brief article for an annual email/newsletter update to schools on the subject of lead in 

drinking water. DOE has an email/newsletter that will be used. 
 
9 DEP will author an annual article for inclusion in the Massachusetts Board of Health (MBOH) newsletter 

on the subject of lead in drinking water.  
 
9 DEP will include a 1-2 hour training segment on "Lead in School Drinking Water" during the DWP annual 

cross-connection training for public water systems and plumbing inspectors. (May of each year) 
 
9 DEP will continue to work on special initiatives with local water departments and school districts to assist 

in the development and maintenance of school drinking water abatement programs. 
 
9 DEP will continue to report to EPA on the status of its LCCA actions in April-May of each year. 
 
9 The current team (DEP, DOE, DPH and Boston Health Commission) will continue to communicate and 

coordinate to ensure that there is an on-going effort to reduce the levels of lead in drinking water in 
schools. The Boston Health Commission is included because EPA has noted that Boston has the highest 
level of lead-poisoned children in the Commonwealth.  

 
9 DEP will continue to use its quarterly newsletter, broadcast email, and web page to provide access to 

information on the issue of lead in schools and other drinking water requirements that impact schools. 
 
9 DEP will use the Massachusetts Department of Education and Massachusetts Office of Children newsletter 

and web page to provide information on the issue of lead in schools and other drinking water requirements 
that impact schools. 

 
9 DEP will continue to require all public water supply systems, subject to the Lead and Copper Rule (LCR), 

to collect and analyze one sample from 2 schools each monitoring period required under the LCR.DEP will 
continue to use the results of these tests to identify schools for education and assistance. 

 
9 DEP will evaluate the possibility of using the DWP sanitary survey program and third party technical 

assistance providers to encourage local public water systems to actively work with their local schools on all 
drinking water compliance issues. (E.g. lead in drinking water, cross-connections, etc.) 

 



9 DEP will identify and apply for grants to provide additional assistance to schools to help them continue to 
evaluate and correct any drinking water problems. 

 
It is the intention of DEP to continue to work cooperatively with EPA, Massachusetts Departments of Education and 
Public Health, Massachusetts Plumbing Board, Massachusetts Office of Children, Massachusetts Boards of Health 
Association, Boston Health Commission and any other groups or organizations that can assist in protecting public 
health.  
 
If you have any questions on any of the DEP initiatives/activities or this information, please contact Yvette De Peiza of 
my staff at 617.292.5857 or Yvette.depeiza@state.ma.us.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
(Signed copy on file in Boston DEP Office) 
 
David Y. Terry, Program Director 
Drinking Water Program 
 
 
 
Attachments 
cc: Ms. Jane Downing, Associate Director for Drinking Water and Groundwater, EPA Region 1 
 Kevin Reilly, EPA Region 1  
 David P. Driscoll, Commissioner Department of Education  
 Christine Ferguson, Commissioner Department of Public Health 
 Robert W. Golledge, Jr., Commissioner Department of Environmental Protection  
 Cynthia Giles, DEP/BRP 

Glenn Haas, DEP/BRP  
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